
  

DECEMBER  2018   

  London Bridge Amateur Radio Association  

    STATIC 
  

 

From the Presidentôs DeskééGarry Fisher K9WZB   

 

Our first goal every year is to increase the paid membership by 25%. The final total last year was 73 paid 

members, an increase of almost 100%! This year ending 2018 0ur club membership grew to over 90 mem-

bers.  London Bridge Amateur Radio Association is one of the top ham radio clubs in the country. I know 

that it takes many dedicated members to make a club work well.  I for certain would like to thank the work 

and effort of our board the past two years as well as our club members.   If you take into consideration that 

we have had no resignations and no one is being questioned by the FBI we can only conclude this has been 

a very successful group of board members.(hihi) 

Time goes fast and two years as President has left me with many fond memories of what a group of guys 

and gals can do when we all work together to move things along.  

I have gotten to know most of our members personably at events, club meeting and visits to my shack. I am 

looking forward to seeing new members walking through our club door and adding to the richness in this 

club. It is very imperative that each prospective member feels welcome and a part of the club the first time 

and every time he or she walks through the door. 

As we enter a new year and changes to the Board of LBARA in 

2019 new ideas will emerge to better serve the membership of 

LBARA. I would be remiss if I didnôt thank my wife Sharon 

K7WZB who has done a great job every month preparing and 

providing a refreshment table for the members during our QSO 

party.  Each monthôs theme was always presented in a way to 

enhance the table with the monthly event of the year. 

Speaking for the entire Clubé.we thank you 

Sharon so much for all the goodies youôve pro-

vided over the past few yearsé.Editor. 
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LBARA MEETING SCHEDULE 

MONTH BOARD REGULAR 

 DEC NOTE: BOARD  12/20  

JAN MEETINGS WILL NOW 1/17 

FEB  TAKE PLACE ONE  2/21 

MAR  HOUR PRIOR TO THE 3/21 

APR REGULAR MEETING   4/18 

[h/![ w9t9!¢9w{ 
[h/!¢Lhb Cw9vΦ hCC{9¢ t[ {¸{¢9a 
.ǳƭƭƘŜŀŘ /ƛǘȅ мпсΦунл 5ƻǿƴ мноΦл a!w{ ό[ƛƴƪŜŘύ 

YƛƴƎƳŀƴ мптΦнпл ¦Ǉ мноΦл a!w{ ό[ƛƴƪŜŘύ 

[ŀƪŜ IŀǾŀǎǳ /ƛǘȅ мпсΦснл 5ƻǿƴ момΦу a!w{ ό[ƛƴƪŜŘύ 

[ŀƪŜ IŀǾŀǎǳ /ƛǘȅ мпсΦфсл 5ƻǿƴ мснΦн ²т5·W 

[ŀƪŜ IŀǾŀǎǳ /ƛǘȅ мпсΦтлл 5ƻǿƴ момΦу Yт[I/ 

[ŀƪŜ IŀǾŀǎǳ /ƛǘȅ мпсΦспл 5ƻǿƴ мрсΦт Yт[I/ 9h/ 

IŀǾŀǎǳ [ŀƴŘƛƴƎ мптΦлол ¦Ǉ мрсΦт {. {ƘŜǊƛũ 

bŜŜŘƭŜǎΣ /! мптΦолл ¦Ǉ мрсΦт {. {ƘŜǊƛũ 

[ŀƪŜ IŀǾŀǎǳ /ƛǘȅ ппфΦмнр 5ƻǿƴ стΦл ²Lb {ȅǎǘŜƳ 

a!w{ Ґ aƻƘŀǾŜ !ƳŀǘŜǳǊ wŀŘƛƻ {ȅǎǘŜƳ 

DECEMBER LBARA PROGRAM 

Welcome to LBARAôs Christmas celebration and Auction.  We 

have many items to be auctioned off the highest bidderséé... 

é.handhelds, mobiles, antennas, power supplies, SWR meters, 

etc.  Revenue will be used to upgrade the antenna for the 146.62 

repeater.  

Donôt forget Sharonôs delicious baked goods!  Cupcakes, Ginger-

bread men, an assortment of Christmas cookies, cherry pie 

(compliments of Mike), 7UP, sherbet punch, and chocolate cov-

ered peanutsééé.ummmm! 
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NOVEMBER MEETINGé..2108 

Going to the Moon and Back  

Novemberôs meeting presentation was put on by Dave W7OJT. A fantastic look into the operation of EME or 

Moon bounce station.  This is the fellow who lives on Acoma Blvd with the large, no really large, VHF anten-

na. Those who have passed his house have all wanted to know the ham that lives there.  Those present at the 

meeting got a first hand look as to how you set up an EME Station and found the answer to the question 

ñwhose ham station is it?ò 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dave W7OJT explaining the complexities of the Moon Bounce set up.     

 

Hereôs another of Sharonôs 

goodies tableé.and Jim 

enjoying the refreshments! 

 

Thanks Jim for your efforts in putting on this  

presentation 
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Ham Shack Spotlight of the month - December 2018  By  Sharon Fisher K7WZB 

Garry, K9WZB the Spotlight is on YOU! 

 
Gasp!!!       This site has been hijacked!!  It wasnôt easy but with a little help from 

another club member, I was finally able to talk Garry into letting me turn the tables on 

him and do his final Spotlight on him.   

Garryôs journey into ham radio started at a very young age in a small town in northern 

Indiana.  When he was seven years old, his father gave him a crystal radio kit and he 

was fascinated that he could listen to either of two stations without being plugged into 

electricity.  Two years later a chance incident with his dad while they were driving through a wooded area brought 

more communication intrigue to his young mind.  They happened across a deer that was tangled in fencing.  They 

drove to the nearest phone and called the police, who notified the conservation official.  Garry and his dad went back 

to the deerôs location to make sure help arrived, and Garry was again fascinated that the officials were talking to each 

other over radios.  His dad became a volunteer at the local police station and Garry would accompany him and listen 

to the radio communications.  A year later, at ten years old, Garry got profoundly hooked into what was to become a 

lifelong hobby.  He was visiting his older sister at her home during a week in summer.  Suddenly there was interfer-

ence on the TV (Channel 2) and Garry asked his sister about it.  She told him it was the ham radio operator next door 

and told him not to worry, it would go away soon.  Little did she know, that he was not worried, he was absolutely 

captivated.  He didnôt care WHAT was happening, he wanted to know HOW it was happening.  He asked his sister to 

ask her neighbor if he could come over to talk to him.   Of course, the neighbor obliged and after that meeting down in 

Melôs basement, Garry couldnôt get enough and he was hooked.  He dove into studying theory and learning code. 

About 6 months later he called Mel W9CSV and asked if he would test him for the Novice license.  Mel agreed and 

within a week Mel gave Garry his novice code and theory test.  Garry waited eight weeks, going to the mailbox every 

day, to see if his license had arrived. Finally, the day came when he peeked into the Post office box and saw an enve-

lope from the FCC.  Quickly he opened the box with the combination and immediately ripped open the envelope to 

see if he passed or not.  Back in the late 50ôs you never knew if you passed or not until the FCC sent you a notifica-

tion.  There it was, KN9WZB. He raced home to tell his dad he had his license. Dad told Garry they would fire up the 

radio after dinner. ñAFTERò dinneréa long wait to a kid that excited! Garry called Mel W9CSV to see if he would be 

his first contact on CW.  Mel agreed and that evening a contact was made. It would be the first of many contacts to 

come to the call KN9WZB. 

Early in the fall Garry and his dad erected a 15 meter rotatable dipole, a 40 meter dipole, and a 80 meter dipole, the 

three bands that a novice could operate CW.  Because the winters come quickly in Indiana you prepare your antennas 

in the early fall before the snow starts flying. All antennas were ready for that special time when the letter from the 

FCC was received confirming his license. 

Garry was very active and soon increased his speed to about 15 words a minute.  While a Novice he worked all states 

and won the 9th district Novice Round-up contest with the certificates to prove these accomplishments.  No easy feat 

with a novice license, those certificates are still some of his favorites and continue to be displayed on the ham shack 

walls. 

After a year on the air Garry and his dad put together a Heathkit HW-30 ñTwoerò so that he could finally broadcast in 

AM voice.                                                     (continued on page 5) 
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(continued from page 4) 

A year later Garry upgraded to a technician and worked the VHF and UHF bands. 

Soon the bug to work the lower bands entered his mind and back then you needed to take your general or ad-

vanced license from the FCC.  Living in a small town 100 miles from an FCC license center, the best way to 

get to the FCC office was the South Shore railroad system that went from New Carlisle to Chicago. From the 

rail station, he walked to the FCC office. 

Thankfully, the trip was well worth it and Garry earned his General class license.  Later in 1979 Garry once 

again took the train to Chicago to the FCC office to take his Advanced License.  One year later he followed 

that trip up with a trip to take his Extra class license. 

I met Garry at a dance at the Elkôs Club. (Heôs a great dancer, folks).  I sat at a table next to a friend of mine, 

and Garry was seated at the same table.  When my friend got up to answer a page (what can I say, it was the 

ó90ôs and pagers were a ñthingò) Garry immediately moved into her vacated chair and didnôt move the rest of 

the evening, except to dance with me.  We married in 1999 in the beautiful garden that Garry designed, plant-

ed and landscaped. It seems most hams want to get their spouses interested in radio. Garry got me interested 

in ham radio by selling me on safety.  He was a teacher working at the south end of town, and I was a human 

resources manager working at the northwest side.  We left for work each morning at the same time and it was 

fun to talk on our radios along the way. In the brutal winters of northern Indiana, the radio was comforting for 

me on the trip home.  Often driving in the dark in a snowstorm, I would have my car radio on and Garry 

(home by then, lucky teacher) would have his HT close by in case I ran into any trouble on the icy bypass. 

Thatôs where the ñsafetyò came in, as this era was pre-cell phone.   In 2008 the desire to become a DX station 

occurred and Garry set out to find some locations to become the sought-after station. Our first adventure was 

to Aruba where Garry had the call P40ZB.  Soon after another DX-Expedition was planned.  This one took us 

to Grand Cayman Islands where Garry got the Call ZF2ZB. The next expedition took us to Saint Croix where 

his call was K2S. Most recently we had a chance to operate in Hawaii under K9WZB/KH6. 

The current ham shack contains two stations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              (continued on page 6) 

to the deerôs location to make sure help arrived, and Garry was again fascinated that the officials were talking to each 

ence on the TV (Channel 2) and Garry asked his sister about it.  She told him it was the ham radio operator next door 

captivated.  He didnôt care WHAT was happening, he wanted to know HOW it was happening.  He asked his sister to 

ask her neighbor if he could come over to talk to him.   Of course, the neighbor obliged and after that meeting down in 

within a week Mel gave Garry his novice code and theory test.  Garry waited eight weeks, going to the mailbox every 

tion.  There it was, KN9WZB. He raced home to tell his dad he had his license. Dad told Garry they would fire up the 

ò dinneréa long wait to a kid that excited! Garry called Mel W9CSV to see if he would be 

three bands that a novice could operate CW.  Because the winters come quickly in Indiana you prepare your antennas 

Garry was very active and soon increased his speed to about 15 words a minute.  While a Novice he worked all states 

30 ñTwoerò so that he could finally broadcast in 

The first has an Icom IC- 7700 with an Alpha 

9500 amplifier. 
The second station consists of an Icom 7300 and 

an Acom 1000 linear amplifier.  The antenna con-

sists of a SteppIR model 18E and several dipoles 

that cover 80 and 60 meters.  They are situated on 

a 75 ft. crank up and tilt-over tower.   


